## PTO Meeting 1/19/21 Minutes

**Present:** Allison Symmes, Maria Kretz, Tim Funk, Mrs. Daniels, Mrs. Sease, Mrs. Spokus, Dr. Schiefer, Courtney Hirsch, and Mac Hirsch.

The meeting was held via Zoom due to COVID-19. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Allison Symmes.

The meeting minutes from November 24, 2020 were approved.

**Treasurer's Report**: The balance as of last meeting 11/24/20 was \$8,416.73. A deposit was made for the shirt fundraiser, and withdrawals were made to reimburse the school for keys (PBIS) and Strickland's for the shirt fundraiser. The current balance is \$9,315.58.

**Principal's Report:** None provided.

**New Business:** None

**Fall Fundraiser:** We sold 235 items (shirts & masks) and profited \$1,230.50. This was very successful for our first fundraiser with them and we discussed doing another sale in the spring with a different selection of items, specifically water bottles since the students have to bring their own water bottles this year. Maria will contact them to see what other items they offer.

**RIF:** No update

Restaurant Fundraisers: No update

**Box Tops:** According to the Box Tops app, we have raised \$146 since July 2020. The next collection due date is February 12<sup>th</sup>. Since the clipped box tops are being phased out and they are using a digital submission, paper collection sheets will not be handed out in order to save paper.

**Spring Fundraiser:** No update.

Holiday Craft Day: No update.

**Hospitality:** We had paid \$2500 for moon bounce rentals for the 2020 Fun Day that ended up being cancelled due to COVID-19. 3 Monkeys Inflatables is extending our rain check until December 2021. They are willing to transfer our reservation to another rental items(s), so we researched what other options they have. We discussed having an outdoor movie night using their inflatable movie screen and projector, or having an event in the fall with the bounce houses. This is dependent on what the district will allow.

**Knowledge-a-thon:** The questions have been sent to the teachers to review and provide feedback. We discussed the difficulty this year of having volunteers test within the school and it was suggested that we could use Kahoot. Teachers could do a few questions a day for one week and report the scores. Mrs. Spokus offered to create the Kahoot for Kindergarten & 1<sup>st</sup> grade, and Mrs. Daniels offered to help with 3<sup>rd</sup> grade. The virtual students can also use Kahoot but we would have to schedule their testing.

## Other suggestions:

- Make the Gettysburg Address count for more than 1 point.
- Have the Kona Ice truck come as a prize since we can't do the after-school movie.

**Science Fair:** It is unknown at this point if it can be done virutally.

**Announcements:** Parent's Night Out is scheduled for January 23, 2021 from 5-9 pm at Dubbs Karate. We are still in need of someone to hold the Secretary position.

Next PTO meeting will tentatively be February 2, 2021